

Ursula Donnellan
Senior Staff Officer
South Dublin County Council
County Hall
Town Centre
Tallaght
Dublin 24

Headquarters, PO Box 3000, Johnstown Castle Estate County Wexford, Ireland

Ceanncheathrú, Bosca Poist 3000, Eastát Chaisleán Bhaile Sheáin Contae Loch Garman, Éire

T: +353 53 60600 F: +353 53 60699 E: info@epa.ie W: www.epa.ie

Lo Call: 1890 33 55 99

7th December, 2005

Dear Ms. Donnellan

I refer to your letter of 21st November 2005 in relation to a motion passed by South Dublin County Council on 14th November 2005 calling on the Environmental Protection Agency to immediately engage with the 4 Dublin local Authorities and representatives of the landscape industry, ALCI and IGLO, to agree an emergency action plan that will avert the impending crisis regarding Green Waste in the greater Dublin Region brought about by the enforced reduction in recycling capacity.

While the Agency is willing to meet with any local authorities and industry representative associations in relation to dealing with waste management issues, the preparation of an emergency action plan as mentioned in the motion, if such a plan is required, is a matter for the local authorities who are responsible for waste management in their functional areas. Should the four local authorities wish to initiate the preparation of such a plan, the Agency is happy to assist in whatever way that it can.

Yours sincerely.

Dr. Matt Crowe

Programme Manager

Office of Environmental Enforcement

Single During Courses Courses

13 DEC 2005

